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Dear Friends, 
On behalf of the executive, I would like to wish you a 
Happy New Year!   
 
Did you all have a great time at Timberline Ranch? I 
know our family did.  We were very fortunate that the 
weather cooperated with our outdoor activities.  For 
those of you that were unable to attend the Family 
Weekend out at Timberline Ranch in Maple Ridge, 
you will have opportunity to share in the fun and 
fellowship in September 2011 at the same venue.  
There was horseback riding, archery, low ropes, wall 
climbing, swimming, Frisbee golf, petting zoo and 
much more.  We had many new families join us 
which was great!  The more the merrier! See pages 4 
and 5 of this newsletter for some photos from the 
event. 
 
We have already begun planning a number of fun 
family activities for this year: 
 

 On Saturday, February 26 ï 7-9pm we will be 

having our annual Games Night.  See details 

on our cover.  This is always well attended, 

lots of fun, and a great opportunity for families 

to interact.   

 

 CHHA ï Parents Branch, Family Network for 

Deaf Children and BC Hands & Voices are 

planning an event for families from all our 

groups to get together:   

Family Fun at Crash Crawlyôs will be on 

Sunday, March 13 from 10am ï 1pm.  This 

venue promises lots of fun activities for your 

whole family; a chance to meet new friends 

and network with other parents.  We hope to 

see you there ï for registration details, see 

the enclosed flyer this newsletter cover or our 

website. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 Our Spring Workshop is still in the planning 
stages so watch for updates in the next 
newsletter. 

 

 Looking ahead to the fall, we have again 
secured Timberline Ranch as our location for 
Family Weekend 2011.  Mark your calendar 
for September 16, 17, & 18, 2011.  If you`d 
like to be a volunteer at this event, we`d love 
to have you or if you`d like to help plan this 
event, we`d love your input. 

 
This year we will also be working on updating our 
CHHA ï BC Parents Branch website and brochure.  
Our very own creative, multi-talented Willetta will be 
taking this job on.  It is very important to keep this 
information up to date so we can let other families 
know that there is support out there for them.  Watch 
for an update in our next newsletter! 
 
Comments? Ideas? Want to get involved?  Weôd love 
hear from you!  info@chhaparents.bc.ca 
 
Thank you, 
 

Teresa Lonn, President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

  

WHY NOT? 
Because I wear a hearing aid 
Iôm told to grow my hair 
And cover up my ears 

So you wouldnôt see it there. 
This idea has some merit 
Itôs a practical disguise 

But why donôt folks with glasses 
Wear their hair down over their eyes? 

Spring Workshop 2010 is available on video.   

 

Includes all presentations:  

Pacific Assistance Dog Society,  

WIDHH,  

Dan Panccioretti ,  

and the teen/young adult panel.  

 

Please contact Willetta  

info@CHHAparents.bc. ca or 1-604 -819-5312 

for a DVD copy.  

mailto:info@chhaparents.bc.ca
mailto:info@CHHAparents.bc.ca


 

Tips on how your school-age child can take small 
steps to start taking care of herself. 
 
What becoming independent means 
Like all parents, you want your child to grow up into a 
happy, healthy adult. You want your child to be able 
to take care of herself by the time she is grown up. 
You hope your child will have friends and a good job. 
You might also hope your child will start her own 
family one day. 
 
Children have to learn a lot of different things before 
they can do all this. They need to learn how to: 

 be responsible 
 get along with other people 
 save money 
 and much more! 

Learning these skills is all part of becoming 
independent. And becoming independent is a big part 
of growing up.  Remember: Children don't become 
independent overnight. It takes a lot of practice. 
 
It can seem harder for children with a hearing loss. 
Some deaf/hard of hearing children have a hard time 
communicating - that can make it harder to become 
independent. Some parents are always by their 
child's side, helping them talk to hearing people. But 
even your young child can start doing small things to 
take care of herself. 
 
How to help your child become independent 
Let your child make simple choices.   
She can decide things like: Does she want to eat at 
McDonald's or at Burger King? Does she want to 
wear her blue sweater or her red jacket? Deaf 
children sometimes don't get as much of a chance as 
hearing children to decide things. Having your child 
make some decisions will show her that her opinion 
matters. It will also give her a feeling of control over 
some things. This is important for deaf children, who 
sometimes feel like things just seem to happen to 
them. 
 
Teach your child to ask for things herself. 
Like telling the waiter what food she wants at a 
restaurant. Or asking for the ice cream flavor she 
wants. This can take more time for deaf children. But 
it's important for your child to learn how to do these 
things for herself. You won't always be there to speak 
or interpret for her. And even though it might be hard 
at first, it will get a little easier each time. Your child 
will see that she can get along in the real world. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Expect a lot from your child. 
She will know if you let her get away with things that 
her brothers and sisters don't get away with. Like not 
cleaning her room, or not doing her homework. Your 
child might need extra help with some things, but she 
can still do the same things as children with normal 
hearing. Think about what your child can and can't 
do. Make sure she knows that you expect her to do 
what she can. 
 
Teach your child to take care of her hearing aids or 
cochlear implant. 
If your child uses a hearing aid or cochlear implant, 
then she needs to know how to use it even if you're 
not there to help. Show her how to put it in, and how 
to clean it. And how to check the battery and change 
it. Teach her to tell a grown-up when it isn't working. 
 
Teach your child to be very careful, but let her do the 
things that other children do. 
Like riding a bike and 
crossing the street by 
herself. Teach her to look 
both ways before she 
crosses the street. Make 
sure she knows that she 
might not hear a car horn. 
So she'll need to rely on 
things she can see to stay 
safe. Put rear-view mirrors 
on her bike, and teach her 
to look for cars behind her. 
 
Have your child take some responsibility for her 
hearing loss. 
Your child shouldn't always need you to translate 
what other people are saying. Teach her to ask 
people to repeat something if she didn't understand 
the first time. First show her how to talk to her 
teacher if she's missing part of the lessons in school, 
then encourage her to do it herself. She'll need to do 
these things when she's grown up. It'll be a lot easier 
if she starts practicing now. 
 
Tell your child it's okay to make mistakes.  
This makes your child feel safe if she makes a 
mistake. Most children learn a lot from their mistakes. 
But they might not want to try again after making one. 
Encourage your child to try new things, and let her 
know you're proud of her attempts, no matter what 
happens.  
 
Source:  www.raisingdeafkids.org 

 
  

http://www.raisingdeafkids.org/


 
 



  
  


